
 

 
 
 
 Greeting ApHC Judges- 
 
With the International Equine Color Breed Judges' Seminar fast approaching, we wanted to touch base 
with you about attendance. ApHC has granted all judges a 1-year extension for seminar attendance due to 
the cancelation of the seminar in 2021. You should have already received a letter from me concerning 
your next required attendance at the seminar, that was a mailed letter dated September 23,2021. 

 
Judges who last attended in 2018 will be required to attend in 2022. Judges who last attended in 2019 will be 
required to attend in or before 2023. Judges who attended in 2020 will be required to attend in or before 
2024. 

 
Not all associations are handling the cancelation of the 2021 seminar in the same way. Some have offered 
extensions while others have not. 

 
If you choose to attend earlier than the dates listed above because you will be at the seminar to meet an 
attendance requirement for another association, please let us know your intention. ApHC will change your 
three-year rotation to coincide with your next seminar attendance. If you are unable to attend on or before the 
dates listed above, you must submit a written request for an extension to ApHC to be presented to the Judges' 
Committee for their sole approval or denial of that request. 

 
 The Color Breed Council announces the following Covid 19 protocols for the 2022 IEJS 
 1. Breakfast and Lunches have been moved to the lower level Ballrooms to allow for social distancing. 
 2. The Video Sessions have been moved to a larger Ballroom to allow for social distancing. 
 3 .Mask & Hand Sanitizer will be available and encouraged to use. 
 4. Encourage everyone to observe all Covid 19 safety protocols. 
 
 
For downloadable forms visit www.colorbreedcouncil.com 

 
Host Hotel 
Hyatt Regency Hotel 100 E 2nd 
Street 
Tulsa, Oklahoma. 74103 
918.582.9000 
 

 2022 International Equine Judging Academy Jan 28 – Jan 30, 2022 

 For applicant testing options, contact the ApHC judges’ coordinator 

 2022 CBC International Equine Judging Seminar Feb 1 – Feb 4, 2022 


As always, if you have any questions, please let me know. 
 

Debra Schnitzmeier 
ApHC Judges’ Coordinator 


